
   HFCS
Charles Dickens 

Trip

 Headteachers 
Update

NEW
S

Issue 10
April 
 2025

Easter Edition

In this issue:
The Globe

Theatre
Big Lent

Walk 2025



Dear Parents/Carers,
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This term has been full of challenges and achievements, and throughout it all, I
have been continually inspired by the resilience, generosity, and vibrant faith
that shine so brightly across our community here at Holy Family. Whether in the
classroom, on the playground, at home, or in the wider community, our values
of Achievement, Service, Participation, Integrity, Respect and Equity have been
lived out in so many ways.
A huge thank you to all our staff for the energy and care they bring to their roles
every day, and for nurturing not only minds but also hearts. We are so proud of
all our students and congratulate them for all that they have achieved and for
the joy and spirit they bring to our school. And to our families—your ongoing
support and partnership are deeply appreciated.

As we enter Holy Week and look towards the celebration of Christ’s
resurrection, may this time be one of peace, renewal, and grace for you all. I
pray that the light of the risen Christ will bring hope to your homes and hearts,
now and always.
Wishing you all a restful break and a very happy and holy Easter.

With every blessing,
Mrs Laws
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Flame Congress 2025
A group of students attended the Flame Congress at Wembley Arena. This event is held every two years
and is the largest gathering of Catholic young people in the UK. It is a day of praise and worship - with

speakers and performers from around the world.
The day closed with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with Cardinal Nichols and many of the Bishops of

England and Wales.

“Flame was a wonderful experience. It was an unforgettable time, jumping in the crowd singing. This was
my second time going and it just keeps getting better. I was surprised to see Bear Grylls but it was

comforting to know that a childhood hero of mine like Bear also had struggles with his faith. I could
definitely feel that a lot of thought went into preparing Flame 2025. It was incredibly relatable and catered

towards our generation which made the event just that much more enjoyable. I'll be looking forward to
going again in 2027.” Stacy, Year 13
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CAFOD Young Leaders 
Miriam has been busy organising fun events during Lent to promote the work of CAFOD. These have

included sports events and arts and crafts. 

Catholic Life Ambassadors 
The training our Catholic Life Ambassadors received on speaking at Mass has truly paid off. They have read at

several assemblies and their confidence has soared. One of our Ambassadors, Zara, writes:

“Teamwork, sportsmanship and kindness are all essential qualities to succeed. That’s what the newly
assembled Catholic Life Ambassadors learnt in their training session that took place on the 6th of

February. During this time we learnt how to work as a team so we could reach a common goal.

Our group of ten Catholic Life Ambassadors embarked on an unforgettable journey marked by creativity
and spiritual growth. We spent the day collaboratively constructing miniature models of famous

landmarks using only sticks, tape, and paper, which sparked our imaginations and playfully showcased
the beauty of our faith. In between our building sessions, we took time to read scripture, deepening our
understanding and appreciation of the Word. This blend of enjoyment and reflection strengthened our

bonds as a group and reaffirmed our commitment to living out our faith in our daily lives.

We enjoyed exploring deeper into our faith and hope we get the chance to do something like that again.”



Garden Club/Live Simply
We were delighted to see that the majority of the saplings planted last
November have survived the winter. Many have small leaves showing
which means they have rooted well. The daffodil bulbs also bloomed,

adding a splash of colour to the school environment.
Our next project will be planting sunflower seeds, and after the Easter
holidays hopefully the greenhouse will be ready for planting vegetable

seeds.
Holy Week and Easter

Holy week describes the events that happened to Jesus leading to his death and Resurrection. Maundy
Thursday (17 April) is the beginning of the three day celebration of Easter. This period (the Triduum) is the

summit of the Liturgical Year. 
Through his arrest on Maundy Thursday (the Last Supper) and the Crucifixion on Good Friday, to Holy

Saturday, the day that Christ's body lay in the tomb, then on Saturday, at sun down, with a fire, candles and
light, the Church re-gathers to celebrate the final, and most grand moment of the Triduum, the Resurrection of
our Lord. Though chronologically three days, they are liturgically one day unfolding for us the unity of Christ's

Paschal Mystery.

Loving Creator of mine,
I feel the pace quicken, the time draw near.
I am filled with joy as I move toward Easter
and the promised reconciliation with you.

Teach me to follow the example of your
Son,

to be worthy of being called one his people:
a Christian.

Help me to live each day as he did
turning hatred to love and conflict to peace.

I await the new life with eagerness, faith
and a deep gratitude.

Amen
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Sunday 13 April - Palm Sunday 
(Luke 22:14-23:56 Jesus Enters Jerusalem in Jubilation for His

Passion and Cross)
Thursday 17 April – Maundy/Holy Thursday

(Commemoration of the Last Supper)
Friday 18 April – Good Friday (Solemn commemoration of the

Crucifixion)
Saturday 19 April – Holy Saturday (Commemorates the 40hr

vigil followers of Jesus held after His Crucifixion)
Sunday 20 April – Easter Sunday (John 20:1-9 The

Resurrection of Jesus, the greatest celebration in the Church
year)

Christ is Risen, alleluia! Truly, He is Risen, alleluia!
Monday 21 April – Easter Monday

We wish you new hope and lasting happiness this Easter and beyond.
Mrs Grierson and Miss Joseph, Chaplaincy

Key Dates: 
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Lent
Lent is a 40 day season of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving that begins on Ash Wednesday and ends at sundown

on Holy Thursday. It's a period of preparation to celebrate the Lord's Resurrection at Easter. It is also a busy
time in school:

All students attended a Service of the Word and Distribution of Ashes on Ash Wednesday.

Each day at 12 noon, we pray the Angelus. We call this “a moment with Jesus” interrupting our day so
that we can stop the busyness of life and turn to God.

 
Year 7 and 8 have been walking the Stations of the Cross, one of the most simple, yet powerful, ways to
prayerfully walk alongside Jesus and encounter him like never before. We try to place ourselves there,
in each scene, seeing, hearing, smelling and tasting everything that is happening, contemplating what

each person in the scene is thinking, feeling, hoping, fearing. This year we have used the SVP stations of
the cross, that help us think about those suffering in our own communities.

Years 9-11 welcomed Fr Freddy and Fr Marek from Our Lady & St Patrick’s
parish for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Other year groups took part in an

Examination of Conscience.



Technically, even St Patrick’s Day on March 17 is an optional memorial,
though in some places (such as Ireland) it has the rank of a solemnity

and is observed as such.
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Feast Days during Lent
During Lent, most feast days that honour saints disappear from the

calendar, and the saint might not even be mentioned at Mass. That’s
because most saints’ feast days are what are known as optional

memorials, which have a lower priority than the days of Lent.

St Oscar Romero, March 24, is a special Saint for Holy Family and his Feast Day was acknowledged in
school.

We can think of these feast days as a little break from the austerity of Lent, a glimpse of the glory of the
redemption and the enjoyment of the Communion of Saints.

There are a few exceptions for feasts that are celebrated at the higher
liturgical rank of solemnity, such as the Solemnity of St Joseph on

March 19 and the Solemnity of the Annunciation of the Lord on March
25.
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Big Lent Walk 2025

If you would like to donate, please click here!

The Big Lent Walk is a challenge where
we are going to collectively walk 2000
miles during Lent and get sponsored to

raise money for CAFOD (Catholic Agency
for Overseas Development) to help

people fighting extreme poverty globally.

Well done to Year 7 & 8 who walked a combined effort of over 2000 kms! 

Thank you to parents, staff and
friends who have donated so far.

Your contributions are greatly
appreciated.

Both Year groups walked over
5km from school to Epping

Forest. The students were all in
great spirits and were blessed

with the sun shining! Thank you
to the P.E department and other
staff who volunteered to ensure
that these walks could happen. 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/holy-family-catholic-school-and-sixth-form-3?utm_medium=FR&utm_source=CL
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Easter egg collection
The SVP launched an Easter egg collection for the children, counsellors and staff at St Joseph’s Hospice,

Hackney. Students were incredibly generous in their donations, with a total of 340 eggs being collected! A
massive thank you to all involved, especially our fantastic Year 11s that donated over 130 eggs in total.

Saint Vincent De Paul Society 
The SVP Society have been busy hosting lots of events and fundraising opportunities for the school this half-

term!

Pancake topping sale
The  SVP held a “topping sale” to mark Shrove Tuesday in school. 

Book swap 
 Our communication’s officer, Albert 7R, took lead in organising a

book swap in the LRC to mark World Book Day on 1st March.

Easter Hamper raffle
Finally, this Easter saw the return of the SVP hamper

raffle. All proceeds will go towards the SVP. 
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“World Book Day on Thursday, 6th March, was a great success.
Activities commenced at the start of the week, with the aim to

spark a reading culture in our school.
Students viewed online author talks and heard staff reviews

about their favourite book.
Cicely Tyson's autobiography, Just As I Am, resonated with
students, sparking curiosity about the life experiences of a

woman born in 1924. This led to student conversations about
reading habits. Some students expressed that they had a dislike

for reading but felt motivated to give daily reading a try.”
Mrs. Lloyd

World Book Day 2025
We celebrated World Book Day on Thursday 6th March. This year,

students brought in their favourite books and shared with others why
it is their favourite. Please enjoy reading some of the student’s

reasons below:

“The reason I like this book is because it
shows that even if you don’t have a family,
you still have power, and it can help a lot of

people.”  - Kamani

“I like this book because it teaches kids that if
you want to do something and you put your mind

to it, you can actually do it.” - Ali

“This book gives you an insight into the history of
London whilst also providing an adventure - that is

why I like the whole series so much!” - Lennie



B Jerrell 7A

B Blessing 7E

A Ameerah 7I

A Akinkunmi 7I

B Mamadou 7I

B Joviah 7P

H Amari 7P

K Dominik 7P

O Joshua 7P

N Ian 7P

K Gloria 7P

M Anush 7P

Q Milla 7R

W Albert 7R

O Gabriella 7R

M Lauren 7R

O Maja 7S

K Zolika 7S

A Peniel 7S

O Princess 7S
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A Message to Year 7

As we reach the Easter break, I want to take a moment to
congratulate each and every one of you on your hard

work and dedication this term. You have shown
resilience, enthusiasm, and a fantastic attitude towards

your learning, and that is something to be proud of!

Keep up the great work, and make sure to take this time
to rest, recharge, and enjoy the break—you’ve earned it!

Looking forward to seeing all of you after Easter, ready for
another exciting term.

Ms Ozpalas & Mr Freeman

Year 7 Jack Petchey
Winner

Congratulations to Destinee
for winning the Jack Petchey

Award for March. Destinee
shows compassion, care and
support for her friends and

family in all she does.
Destinee is a role model and
fully embodies each of our

ASPIRE values.

100% Attendance
A huge congratulations to the students
listed above who have all maintained
their 100% attendance record. This

means that they have not missed a single
lesson or day of school since starting at

Holy Family. What a fantastic
achievement! 



On Friday 28  March, the year 7 Premier League Inspires group went to Tottenham Hotspur Stadium,
where they participated in work shops, treated to a tour of the stadium and met Antonín Kinský. 

th

Their behaviour and participation was exemplary and they had an amazing time.

APRIL 2025 • HFCS News

Premier League Inspires



Darissa A 8S

Jayden A 8I

Perez A 8R

Adriyel A 8RI

Esthela B 8E

Daniel C 8R

Sharon D 8R

Jayden H 8P

Kayan H 8E

Marlin J 8E

Angela K 8S

Malachi L 8A

Molly M 8P
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Congratulations! 🎉 You've officially earned your place in the 100% Attendance Club, and that’s
an amazing achievement! Your dedication, commitment, and resilience haven’t gone unnoticed.
Showing up every single day proves your determination to succeed, and that effort will definitely

pay off in the long run.

100% Attendance 

Keep up the great work—you should be really proud of yourself! 
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Year 9 English Trip to the Charles Dickens Museum and
The Royal Courts of Justice

Across Thursday 6th and 13th March, 60 Year 9 children went on the
English trip to the Charles Dickens Museum and the Royal Courts of

Justice to support with their learning of Charles Dickens, Oliver Twist
and crime and punishment in Victorian England. 

In the morning, students spent time in the Charles Dickens museum,
which was Dickens’ London home for a short period of time. As walked
up and down the five story house for what seemed like endless flights
of stairs, students learnt about Dickens’ own life in a blacking factory
after his father was sent to Marshalsea Prison for debt, where we saw
the real bars from the prison. Students also looked at some Victorian

documents surrounding crime and punishment including floor plans of
prisons, criminal records of starving teenagers who had been caught

stealing and a shocking document that was used to calculate the drops
for hangings! Students left with a greater understanding of why

Dickens wrote about the plight of the poor and the cruelty of the
Victorian era. But it was not all doom and gloom because we were

lucky enough to see Dickens’ study and desk where he wrote many of
his famous novels including Oliver Twist!

After having lunch in nearby Lincoln’s Inn Fields where we were
blessed with glorious sunshine with the A Side but not so blessed with

heavy rain on the B Side, we moved onto our workshop at The Royal
Courts of Justice. Students participated in a mock trial in a real court
room based on the case of whether Jack Dawkins (The Artful Dodger)

was guilty of stealing a silver snuff box or not. It was a brilliant
opportunity for students to learn about the British legal system and to

gain valuable insight into legal careers as they stepped into the roles of
judge, jury, clerk, witnesses, barristers and solicitors. With real law

students guiding them, they built compelling arguments, faced intense
questioning, and debated with such passion that the judge had to call
for order once or twice! Based on the two mock trials across the two

days, we will have some excellent lawyers in the future!



On Wednesday 2nd April, 30 Year 7 children went on the English trip to Shakespeare's Globe to support
with their understanding of The Tempest, which they have been studying this term.

The day began with a tour of one of London's most famous theatres, where students stepped back in time
to explore the history of Shakespearean performance and life in Elizabethan and Jacobean England. We
were lucky enough to have the opportunity to watch professional actors rehearsing for Macbeth. But the

excitement didn’t stop there! Moving into a studio space, our students took part in a drama workshop.
Through energetic warm-ups, expressive movement, and some wonderfully dramatic freezeframes,

students brought Shakespeare’s words to life in their own unique way. Even Mr Freeman and Mr Parry
performed a final freeze frame where Prospero frees the loyal Ariel! 

Since the sun was shining, we ended the day with lunch on the Southbank taking in the sights of the
Thames and St. Paul's Cathedral.

Miss Duffy
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Year 7 English Trip to Shakespeare's Globe
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The Science Week theme this year was 'Change and Adapt.' We celebrated in the week Mon 10th March to
Friday 14th March 2025.

We were proud to host the annual primary science fair; welcoming 5 local primary schools into Holy Family to
celebrate all things Science! Thank you to OLSG, Chapel End, Emmanuel Christian School, Henry Menard and

St Josephs Primary School for attending. 

We also streamed some STEM Online Guest Speakers over the week. Sessions included topics such as
Artificial Intelligence (AI) for teenagers and a Cell Survival Game! Please enjoy the photos from the week,

below. 

British Science Week
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Pi Day
Pi Day is an annual opportunity to celebrate maths, talk about maths and eat pie. The Maths Department
celebrated Pi Week from 10th - 14th March. The 14th March is dedicated to Pi, as it is the 3rd month and

the 14th day – 3.14 being the start of the number of Pi.

Pi 𝛑 is one of the most recognisable mathematical symbols. It is used to represent a constant (a fixed
number) and is the ratio of the circumference of a circle to the diameter which has over 1 trillion digits

beyond the decimal point and is approximated to 3.14.
The earliest approximations of pi were found in ancient Babylon and Egypt, where they both knew the

value was greater than 3. The ancient Greek mathematician Archimedes discovered the first three digits
of pi, 3.14 and in 1706, mathematician William Jones was the first to use the Greek symbol, 𝛑 to

represent the ratio of the circumference of a circle to its diameter.

Pi week at Holy Family
We held Pi Recitals where students boldly recited as many

digits of pi as they could. There were many impressive results
and our overall winner was Estif A with a remarkable 136 digits.

Holy Family’s Pi Leaderboard
1st Estif A in 9I - 136 digits

2nd Angeline A in 8S - 112 digits

3rd John V in 12E - 84 digits

4th Gerard O in 9P - 79 digits

5th Tyron T in 9P - 46 digits

6th Ozan E in 7R - 39 digits

7th David O in 10A - 34 digits
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Pi-ku Competition
A Haiku is a Japanese poetic form that consists of three lines, with 5 syllables in the first line, 7 in the second,

and 5 in the third. A Pi-ku has three lines, with 3 syllables in the first line, 1 in the second and 4 in the third.
See below for some of our Pi-Ku entries:

“Circle’s edge,
Pi,

goes forever”

Yaa O- Y7 "Pi is long
and

Never-ending"

Szymon W - Year 8

“"Endless curve,
pi,

unfolds time's
code."

Cai S - Year 7

"Pi, endless,
One,

Mystery unfolds."

Keto K- Year 9

“Why Pi Why
your

Digits so high?”

Jerrell P - Year 9

Pi themed lessons also took place, where students learnt more about the history of Pi, its uses
along with Pi themed relays, Pi codebreakers, Pi word searches.
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Step into the NHS!
For careers week, a group of Year 12 Health and Social Care
students volunteered to take part in the NHS’s ‘Step into the

NHS’ virtual works experience day.
The day was made up of several sessions where students took

part in activities such as ‘Guess the Professional’ and a matching
activity. Students heard from a variety of people working in the
NHS; such as a Project Manager, a Cyber Security worker and a
Biomedical Scientist. The students were given an insight into a

‘Day in the Life’ of the different professionals and were given the
invaluable opportunity to ask them questions.

In between sessions, students worked on their competition
entry for the day. Students chose any NHS professional and

created a job advertisement for them - the more interactive the
better! Our Holy Family student’s picked a range of

professionals; including a district nurse, a triage nurse and a
midwife. You can see some of our entries at the bottom of this

page.
Well done to all students who took part! 
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A number of our Film and Media students also had
a great opportunity to work the International

Women's Day event at the Walthamstow Trades
Hall. In partnership with E17 Films our students
managed and recorded a podcast following the

events of the day. They were on hand to interview
people and cut together the podcast. A great work

experience!

A Level Film Studies students have had a busy half term with lots of trips and careers talks!

The half term started with a fantastic workshop at The Forest
Cinema, 'Script to Screen'. Our students got to learn from one of
the top screenwriters in the country who gave us insider tips in

getting your film from an idea to the big screen.

On Careers Day we were delighted to welcome Anthony Williams in to talk to our Media and Film students.
Anthony is an ex-student of Mr Myers and is currently working on Dr Who! We got to hear all about Anthony's

journey into the creative media industry and the roles he has had, including location manager, prop
coordinator and assistant producer. We even got to see some exclusive behind the scenes footage of an

exciting upcoming project.

A Level Film Studies
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Sweet Success: Young Entrepreneurs in
Action!"

The Young Enterprise Business Club has been hard at
work learning the art of adding value to their products
while mastering the essentials of making a profit. This

term, they have created delightful sweet cones and
charming gift bags, showcasing their creativity and

entrepreneurial spirit. Their efforts are not just about
sales; the club has a heartwarming goal in mind: to

use the profits to enhance the lower site playground,
ensuring that all students can enjoy a fun and vibrant

play space. 

Stay tuned for updates on their sweet journey and the
positive impact they’re making in the community!
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On the 20th March, Ms Hampshire-Mannion, Mrs Maris, Mr Freeman and Ms Hall-Jones, took 25 students
from the Year 10 GCSE Drama class and 27 year 9 Drama students to see Macbeth at Shakespeare’s Globe

Theatre. 
It was a beautiful sunny day and the sights were spectacular. Students took in St Paul’s Cathedral, views

from the Millennium Bridge and the Embankment. 

The performance and the Globe theatre were breathtaking. Students and staff had a glorious day together. 
Can’t wait to visit again soon!

The Globe Theatre
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A Level Art and Photography Exam
Our A Level students started work on their Art and Photography Exam on Tuesday 1  April. The students

are working hard and are starting to create some interesting things! I’m excited to see the final
outcomes!

st

Miss Winson

The final pieces will be displayed at at our annual Art and Photography exhibition, which is always a
lovely event. Dates to be confirmed - watch this space!



At the start of this term, students and staff had a lovely time on the Yr10 Geography Trip to Flatford Mill
in Suffolk. Students had to work really hard over the two days and were exhausted by the end of the trip.

They spent one day measuring the width and depth of a river, and the other interviewing people in
Ipswich. 

Thank you so much to Mr. Graefe, Ms. Fodor and Mr. Bird who were an amazing support, bringing
enthusiasm and positivity to the trip!

Year 10 Geography Trip
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Pictured: Standing in the spot where John Constable painted the Hay Wain 104 years earlier, the Year 10
Geography Trip draws to a successful conclusion in Suffolk. 
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We are Champions!
We are so proud of our Under 16 Girls
football team who are now Champions

They beat Waltham Abbey 3-0 to win the
Girls Football Division 2 Borough  Final.

Each member put in an excellent
performance and everyone pulled together

as a team. Congratulations!

This half-term has been a very successful one for our Year
7 and Year 8 Netball teams (pictured). 

They have an unbeaten record for the half-term, winning 6
out of 6 games! Year 7 finished off their first season of

competitive Netball with a 9-2 win against Highams Park.
Well done - let’s hope the winning streaks continue!

Year 7 & 8 Netball
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This half-term, we had a Drop Down Day across the school. The focus of the day was careers. 
One of the activities involved a group of year 10 students visiting Waltham Forest College. Here, they

attended a session to gain some hands-on experience in STEM activities. Overall it was a valuable
experience that enriched students’ learning beyond the classroom and the students really enjoyed it!

“Our team really enjoyed hosting the session, and it’s wonderful to know that the students found the
activities engaging—especially the mocktail-making and animation segments. It’s always rewarding to see

young people getting hands-on experience and exploring new career possibilities. We couldn’t ask for a
more enthusiastic and lovely group of students, and the staff were equally delighted to work with them.”

Waltham Forest College

Careers Drop Down Day
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Book Donations
“A huge thank you to Mrs Gaynor for a very generous
donation to the school library. We are now 51 books

richer and students will be able to enjoy them for years
to come.”

Ms Gabrjuna

Easter in the LRC!
Students in the LRC on the Walthamstow site celebrated

Easter with a class Easter Egg hunt! Over 40 students took
part and it was great fun.



Holy Family Catholic School is on TikTok!
Please follow us: @hfcsoffical



Please note that whilst these dates are correct at
the time of going to print, they are subject to
change. Don’t forget that the calendar at
www.holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk is regularly
updated.

CONTACT US: 
Walthamstow House Site (Years 7, 8, 12 & 13)
Telephone number: 020 8520 0482
Email: office@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk

Forthcoming Events - Spring Term 2

Wiseman House Site (Years 9, 10 & 11)
Telephone number: 020 8520 3587
Email: office@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk

Monday 7th April - Monday 21st April - Easter Holidays

Tuesday 22nd April - Back to School

Tuesday 22nd April - Friday 25th April - Year 11 Final Core

Assessments

Wednesday 23rd April - Year 9 Careers & Options Interviews

Wednesday 23rd April - Thursday 24th April - Polish Speaking GCSE

Exam

Thursday 24th April - Friday 25th April - GCSE Art & Design Exam

Thursday 1st May - Year 7 Parents Evening

Friday 2nd May - Year 11 Rosary Assembly 

Monday 5th May - Bank Holiday

Tuesday 6th May - GCSE & A Level Exams start

Tuesday 6th May - Start of Y12 PPE Mock Week

Friday 23rd May - Year 13 Leavers Mass & BBQ

Monday 26th May - Friday 30th May - Summer Half-Term

Monday 2nd June - Year 7 & 8 Formal Assessments Begin

Monday 9th June - Year 9 Formal Assessments Begin

Friday 13th June - University and Apprenticeship Fair (Year 12)

Monday 16th June - Friday 27th June - Year 10 Mock Week

Wednesday 18th June - GCSE Exams Finish

Thursday 19th June - Year 11 Leavers Mass

Friday 20th June - A Level Exams Finish

Friday 20th June - Sports Day

Tuesday 24th June - Thursday 26th June - Year 11 PGL

Residential

Monday 30th June - Friday 4th July - Culture Week

Thursday 3rd July - Last day of Year 12 Lessons

Monday 7th July - Friday 11th July - Year 12 Activities Week

Monday 7th July - Friday 11th July -Year 7-10 Achievement

Mornings

Monday 7th July - Tuesday 15th July - Year 10 Works Experience 

Friday 18th July - Last day of School

mailto:%20office@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk
mailto:%20office@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk

